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For the weapons of our warfare are not carnal, but mighty 

through God to the pulling down of strong holds.  2 Corinthians 10:4 

April	2020	
Well, 2020 sure has taken a twist hasn’t it? I have never imagined the entire world’s economy could be 

slowed down like it has since early March. And the fear in people surprised me. But that is not a bad thing, 
because this world has become far too complacent with itself, and so have us Christians! So we adapt. That is 
what Christians are supposed to be good at anyways – adapting to cultures, to persecutions, to hardships, and 
to obstacles. I know “I” am having to adapt, but I am glad for it. It is forcing me to rest some, spend good time 
with Nita, clear out excess stuff out of my life, and make sure I do the first works that matter most! 

The Gospel ministry continues… I have a wonderful flock to care for, so I stay very busy. Our church 
website is more user friendly, with more study materials available. Gospel Tracts continue to be given out. 
We have increased our youtube presence, and I preach LIVE on both YouTube and FaceBook. I make some 
check-up visits to our people, and contact all the others by phone just to touch base with everyone. Our 
Wednesday evening Prayer Time and Bible Study is going well via Zoom. I continue to teach Discipleships 
via Skype. And I am still using Hymns to preach the Gospel on a radio station here every Friday evening and 
Sunday evening for an hour. 

As soon as the restrictions are lifted, we hope to get back on tract with all our outreach ministries… 
1) In June, we will celebrate our 26th year as a Church, and we are praying that we will be able to “gather 
together” like we are supposed to, and BE church again by then! 2) We are still planning on hosting our 
Victory Youth Camp from July 29 – August 3, where will learn a ton of stuff from Adam and Eve as they 
“Made History!” 3) We rescheduled Our annual Men’s Spiritual Camp for September when we will delve 
into the heart and life of a man with “an excellent spirit” named Daniel. 4) Sometime around the same time 
in September, I will attempt a special Biblical Insights Meeting, which will be open to the public to get 
people to come and learn about the Creation versus Evolution issue, and about the End Times that we are so 
evidently in. 5) Also in September, a team of 25 people are hoping to come and help evangelize with us.   

 Family News. Our daughter Sarah is in Texas, doing her Pensacola Christian College classes online like 
most everyone else. My son Joel’s wife Bethany is expecting their first child in July. God has been very good 
to my children and their families! Just having my daughter Ruth and her husband John and their three children 
nearby has been priceless to Nita and I. God has been very good to us! 

So please pray for us to get back to soul-winning, assembling together, and for souls to get saved! 
I leave you with this Scripture during this coronavirus shut-down… “But they that wait upon the LORD 

shall renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run, and not be weary; and 
they shall walk, and not faint.” (Isaiah 40:31). So, we gladly wait, and look forward to what God has planned 
for all of us in the near future! 

Thank you for supporting us here! 
We love and appreciate you as you co-labour with us! 

And we depend upon your prayers for all we do! 
Craig	&	Nita	Ledbetter	in	Ireland 
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